

# **Rotary Club of Canterbury**

President: Viv Pritchard President Elect: Peter Hermitage

## **Programme for November 2014**

 $1^{st}$ Saturday Young Photographer Exhibition 2014, Canterbury Academy, Knight Avenue, 10-5pm – do come along to encourage the participants  $4^{th}$ Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm Tuesday Business meeting Stewards: Peter Hodge and Robert Yonge 11<sup>th</sup> Tuesday No meeting  $12^{th}$ Wed'sday Railway Swing Band evening – see below for details  $18^{th}$ Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Ground, 12.30 for 1pm Speaker: Dr D. Lamper, Headmaster of Kent College Host: Peter Wales Stewards: Harry Cragg and Andrew Clague 25<sup>th</sup> Tuesday Lunch meeting at the Cricket Club, 12.30 for 1pm Speaker: Jackie Tuppen – COGS Club, helping with memory loss Host: David Naumann Stewards: Nan Miller and Peter Wales

#### **Future dates**

Wednesday, 12<sup>th</sup> November, 7.30 pm, St Edmunds School – Come to support the Lord Mayor's Christmas Gift Fund concert by the Railway Swing Band at St Edmunds School. Tickets available from Robert Boyd Howell

**Saturday, 6<sup>th</sup> December** – collecting for the Lord Mayor's Christmas Gift Fund in the High Street, 9am -5pm.

**Saturday, 6<sup>th</sup> December** – Rotary Christmas Dinner at Darwin College, 6.15 for 7pm. Guests of Honour are Lord and Lady Carey. For bookings contact Sharon Jordan or Robert Boyd Howell.

28th March 2015 - Top Choir Kent - please put this date in your diaries!

#### **Rotary News**

## **Attendance at Meetings**

Members can claim an attendance if they have attended a meeting at another Rotary Club or a committee of this Club. In order to record this attendance, the attendance sheet signed by all members at meetings will have a column added in which these extra attendances can be registered.

Peter Hermitage

Chairman, Club Service Committee

#### **International Committee News**

### **Funding Matters**

Our District Grant has been spent on an Apprentice Training Course in South Sudan. International has applied for District Designated Funds to complete our funding for Leuven's Joint Pentangular Project in the Congo. The Committee is planning another District Grant application to fund a local Ethiopian Midwifery Project run by the local HealthCare Ethiopia Trust.

**Tony Pomeroy** 

Chairman, International Committee

# Forest of Blean Rotary Club Concert 17th January

The London Welsh Male Voice Choir is performing at Canterbury Cathedral on Saturday, 17<sup>th</sup> January 2015 in aid of the Forest of Blean's charities, including Hope for Tomorrow. The programme will include a selection of Welsh language favourites and popular music arrangements including pieces commemorating those who gave their lives in the 1<sup>st</sup> World War and other conflicts. Tickets are available from the Marlowe Theatre Booking Office.

## **WARNING – More Email Phishing Scams**

Several Club members have been taken in lately by emails purporting to come from people they know (e.g. other club members) and especially from Banks, which may say that your account has been compromised and has been suspended. The emails usually contain a link that they ask you to click on to go to a website on which you are asked to provide validation, such as your Account number, etc. and even tell you to change your password, which you faithfully type in (then they have it).

Banks **NEVER** do this. If you feel brave and have a PC with a mouse pointer (don't do this on an iPad!) just **hover** the pointer over the link (**DON'T CLICK IT**) and you will usually see the web address of the spurious website indicated in the lower left hand corner of your screen. It happened to me last week and the fake HSBC link pointed to a dodgy website in China: <u>jdhengyuan dot com/</u> After forwarding the email to <u>phishing@hsbc.com</u> I just deleted it. Robin Hendy